Dear Honorable Council,

Recently, | conducted an extensive study of Sec. 16-343 (Residential Parking Zone) of the Bristol
Town Ordinance. As a result of my study, it appears that the streets listed in sec. 16-345 as
residential parking streets are properly posted. | was unable to locate any information
contained within any of the sections of the ordinance relevant to parking that defines what the
downtown parking zone is therefore a change to the current language is appropriate and
necessary.

In sec. 16-343 (b) (1), it is the Police Departments recommendation to redact the current
language that reads “The downtown parking zone which is limited to one hour; and” and
replace it with the following:

1. State Street between Hope Street and Thames Street which is limited to one hour between
the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., except Sundays and legal holidays; and

Please feel free to reach out to me with any further questions.
Best regard,

Maj. S. McNally
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